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September 26, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett 

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

I am pleased to transmit an ordinance that would authorize key Public Health and King County staff to solicit and accept gifts, bequests, and donations for the King County Healthcare Coalition. 

The King County Healthcare Coalition (Healthcare Coalition) is a network of healthcare organizations committed to emergency preparedness and response.  Administered by Public Health – Seattle & King County and led by an Executive Council made up of healthcare executive representatives, the Healthcare Coalition and its more than 300 participating organizations prepare for emergencies through a unified network that is committed to serving the community during any kind of natural or man-made disaster.  
Since 2005, the Healthcare Coalition has developed regional evacuation plans for hospitals and nursing homes, memoranda of agreement among in-home services, palliative care, and opioid treatment providers - the first of its kind in the United States.  They deliver and facilitate over 20 trainings and exercises each year on topics such as business resiliency, evacuation, mass fatalities, antiviral dispensing, communications, resource exchange, and pediatrics.  They host over 50 meetings and workshops each year to build the relationships and plans needed to coordinate an effective healthcare response.  The Healthcare Coalition is where our healthcare community comes together to make sure that a regional system is in place to respond when disaster strikes.
The Healthcare Coalition was originally funded with seed money from the King County Council through a one-time 2005 appropriation related to medical surge preparedness for pandemic flu planning.  Since that time, the Healthcare Coalition has been funded solely with federal preparedness grant dollars, which are steadily declining.  The Healthcare Coalition’s Executive Council and Public Health anticipated this decline in grant dollars and conducted an evaluation of the Healthcare Coalition with key stakeholders and participants.  There was tremendous support for the work of the Coalition and a desire to ensure that the Coalition be a more sustainable organization and not be solely reliant on federal grant dollars.
To support this goal, the enclosed ordinance would authorize key Public Health and King County personnel to solicit and accept gifts, bequests and donations for the King County Healthcare Coalition.  To help support this effort, and because some healthcare organizations and local businesses will only give money to an IRS-designated non-profit organization (commonly referred to as a 501(c)(3)), Public Health, with support from the Healthcare Coalition Executive Council, will partner with the Foundation for Health Care Quality, a 501(c)(3), as an additional means to receive money with Public Health providing administration of the program.  This foundation will grant the donations to Public Health to administer the Healthcare Coalition.   
I am very excited about the healthcare community’s willingness to financially support the Healthcare Coalition, thereby ensuring that our region is better positioned to respond and recover from a disaster.  If you have any questions, please contact Dr. David Fleming, Director of Public Health-Seattle and King County, at 206-263-8695.

I recommend that the Council approve this ordinance.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers
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